Annual Report 2003

by IFHOHYP President Vanessa Migliosi

2003 has been a satisfactory year for IFHOHYP. Several activities were successful and IFHOHYP was represented in many conferences. Study Session was one of the most important IFHOHYP activities.

GENDEAF PROJECT

IFHOHYP is a member of the GenDeaf project.  In 2003, three issues of the GenDeaf bulletin were published. Vanessa Migliosi is the IFHOHYP person responsible for this project and, together with other partners, is working hard to produce and distribute bulletins in the European network on GENetic DEAFness.  

Its main purpose is to inform patient organizations, patients, their relatives and friends about this new European initiative to raise awareness of the causes of inherited deafness and allied syndromes with the ultimate aim of constructing a basis for future treatments and improved rehabilitation.

This project represents the first attempt to create a pilot network between associations and researchers for the exchange of information with regard to advances in research and also patients' needs and expectations.

Three additional issues will be published in 2004 – the last year of the project. Each issue is translated into Italian, French, German, Swedish, Czech and Spanish and you can check the website www.gendeaf.org and download new bulletins regularly.

YOUTH EXCHANGE

In February, the second multilateral Youth Exchange was held in Sweden.  It was organized by Unga Horselskadade organization. People from Spain (Bonaventura), Italy (A.Fa.M.U.T.) and Lithuania (Linjo) joined in this exchange and enjoyed it although there were some internal problems in arranging meals and activities.

AGM

Old committees continued to work, although there were some staff changes -- some people left and new people took their place.  Also, new committees were formed. 

The website committee had some problems because the coordinator couldn’t work anymore.  In addition, the entire staff of the website committee changed.  The new staff had to work hard to update the IFHOHYP web page. They decided to set up a completely new web page with a different layout, structure and a different address: www.ifhohyp.org. 

The newsletter committee continued to work hard and smoothly. The committee coordinator published four newsletter issues. All of the articles were very interesting.

The IFHOH 2004 congress committee co-operated with the Finnish Federation of HOH Youth to prepare a Youth Forum to be held in parallel with the IFHOH 2004 Congress.

The Study Session committee worked hard and succeeded in organizing the 2003 Study Session titled “Building communication: breaking barriers and stereotypes” which took place on 12-19 October 2003 in European Youth Centre, Strasbourg.

New committees were created: the convention of adhesion committee, which will prepare a convention of adhesion to be signed by IFHOHYP member organization; the English course committee, which will organize an English language course; the membership fee committee which will establish IFHOHYP membership fees; the conference and/or seminars committee, a group of people who are available to participate in meetings as IFHOHYP representative.

CONFERENCE in Athens: “Towards a barrier free Europe for young people with disabilities”

Young people represent the future of Europe; therefore, it is essential to include the voice of young people with disabilities in the youth society today in Europe. This was done at the European Youth Conference on 16-17 May 2003 in Athens. This event resulted in a joint statement by representatives of both mainstream youth organizations and organizations of young people with disabilities who have brought forward the importance of participation of young disabled people into mainstream youth activities and policies (http://www.edf-feph.org/en/policy/youth/youth_news.htm).  Vanessa Migliosi and Karina Chupina participated in this conference.  Vanessa gave a speech, which represented a testimony about her life and being hard of hearing. Karina ran a wonderful workshop about Information and Participation in which she spoke about: "Empowerment of disabled youth through active participation and access to information in Europe: challenges and barriers."

SUMMER CAMP

In July- August 2003, a wonderful Summer Camp was organized in Holland. The Dutch HOH organization (SHJO) did a great job in successfully arranging this event!

About 70 people from all over Europe participated and IFHOHYP will never stop saying thanks to SHJO for their hard work.  

STUDY SESSION IN STRASBOURG: “Building communication: breaking barriers and stereotypes”, 12-19 October 2003, European Youth Centre Strasbourg, Directorate of Youth and Sport, Council of Europe.

Karina Chupina was a course director of this study session. She applied for the study session and organised it together with international team (Jennie Westh, Denmark, Markku Kunnas, Finland, Ervinas Klimavicius, Lithuania, and Arturas Deltuva, Lithuania, external trainer).

The overall aim of the study session was to increase participation of hard of hearing youth in the civil society and empower hard of hearing youth in informing society about their needs. The objectives were 1) to help participants in building their self-confidence and improve their ability to address disability concerns to the public and 2) to develop personal communication skills and provide communication tools for effective participation in group work and in organizations.

At this study session, 29 participants from 14 countries were present (30 participants from 15 countries were expected). It was the biggest number of countries and organizations of hard of hearing youth ever involved in an IFHOHYP study sessions since 1994!

The session was a great success. You can see a full report of the study session (with photos, descriptions of activities and methods) prepared by Karina Chupina with the help of the Team and participants at www.ifhohyp.org.

EDF

IFHOHYP recognizes the importance of increasing the impact of HOH young people in European politics. Therefore, in February 2002, IFHOHYP became an associate member of the European Disability Forum (EDF).  

However, we are sad to report that IFHOHYP was not able to pay the 2003 EDF membership dues (because of a lack of financial resources). I hope that this won’t happen again in the future.

The mission of EDF is to promote equal opportunities and non-discrimination of disabled people and to guarantee and protect their fundamental human rights by means of active involvement in policy development and campaigns on disability rights at the EU level.

ADVISORY COUNCIL

Vanessa Migliosi, who was appointed last year as a member of the Council of Europe Youth Advisory Council, represented EDF and IFHOHYP in the Advisory Council meeting which took place in Budapest on 3-4 November 2003.

The Advisory Council is composed of 30 members from various organizations such as the World Organization of the Scout Movement, Muslim Youth, some national youth councils, European Youth Against Violence Network, International Union of Socialist Youth, United for Intercultural Action, Young Business and Professional Women, International Young Nature Friends, etc… Also present were representatives of the European Youth Forum. 

Vanessa was the only representative of a disability organization (EDF) and felt that there is a lot of work to be done, as most of the Advisory Council members have never really been in contact with young disabled people or been concerned with disability issues.

The Advisory Council discussed which actions and activities to support in the coming years, including two big activities: a campaign for culture and peace and a globalization event in 2004.  Vanessa proposed that the Advisory Council include disability as a transversal theme in both these campaigns as well as the necessity to foster participation of young disabled people in all Council of Europe activities.

EDF and its youth committee will explore ways to ensure disability is included in Council of Europe campaigns and will strengthen its cooperation with the European Youth Forum to follow up with its work at the EU level.

Find out more about the activities of the Youth Council of the Council of Europe on their web page: http://www.coe.int/T/E/Cultural_Co-operation/Youth/ 

Consultative Meeting on Recommendation on promotion of participation of minority youth, European Youth Centre Budapest, Directorate of Youth and Sport

Karina Chupina was an invited expert at this meeting and represented IFHOHYP and European Human Bridges integrated network that involves both disabled and non-disabled young people across Europe. She made a presentation on the concerns and challenges of youth with disabilities (including obstacles to disability youth participation), the role of the Recommendation in relation to disability youth concerns and the possible focus of Recommendation from perspective of disability youth (including measures that can be undertaken for increasing participation of disabled young people). Karina would like to thank those members of IFHOHYP who made contributions to this presentation.

The Recommendation is supposed to be issued by the Council of Europe in 2005.

Karina Chupina has recently been accepted to the Pool of  Trainers of Directorate of Youth and Sport, Council of Europe. Karina is the first trainer with a disability in the Trainers’ Pool. Karina will now be able to promote disability issues on a wider level through trainings and the international Trainers’ Pool, to spread information about existing trainings in Europe to IFHOHYP and youth with disabilities, to encourage disability participation in these trainings and to integrate youth with disabilities in non-formal education. Already more disabled young people and deaf/hard of hearing people are participating in mainstream trainings (e.g. in a Long-term training course titled “Diversity and Cohesion,” Karina will be one of the trainers and two deaf/hard of hearing young people from Denmark and Poland were selected to participate in this course). An article by Karina Chupina titled “Role of European trainings, participation and Arts in inclusion of youth with disabilities” will be available soon on the Training-Youth website (Partnership between Council of Europe and European Commission on youth worker training)  www.training-youth.net/site/publications/coyote/coyote.htm.

In response to Karina’s request, an induction loop system has been installed in the  European Youth Centre Budapest (before it was available only in European Youth Centre in Strasbourg). Now, hard of hearing youth have better access to trainings, international meetings and study sessions of the Council of Europe Youth Sector. 

With this trend, we hope that more important institutions will be made accessible for youth with hearing disability.

CLOSING CEREMONY OF THE EUROPEAN YEAR OF THE DISABLED PEOPLE IN ROME, ITALY

Vanessa Migliosi participated in the Closing Ceremony of the EYDP, which was held 5-7 December, in Rome, under EU Italian Presidency. Only a very limited number of delegates were allowed to attend this Ceremony and Vanessa was happy to be invited.  

Successes and positive achievements: 

In general terms, the European Year of People with Disabilities represented a very significant advancement of disability causes and contributed to put disabled people at the centre of the political agenda.

There have been positive results in terms of visibility of disabled people, mainstreaming of disability, building alliances with other stakeholders, and promoting new image and rights. 

Disappointments: 
From a legislative point of view, the EYPD 2003 did not reach the objectives that were set initially: 

- Our major objective: the Disability specific directive, forbidding discrimination in all aspects of life and employment, has not been achieved yet;

- The implementation of the equal treatment directive has also been disappointing in terms of quality and timing.  Only 3 member States (including Italy) respected the deadline.   

